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The Committee’s inquiry will seek to address the following themes— 

 The contribution of people – focusing on the role of volunteers – and 
looking at how to ensure they have the opportunities and support 
necessary to best contribute to sport at a local level  

Clubs need to develop out of being a focus for a particular sport in which the 
main aim of the club is to produce a winning team and into being vital hubs of 
the community.  Given that we all know that taking part in sport is absolutely 
not just about excelling, but – more importantly – it is about helping to develop 
a physically and mentally healthy community, clubs need to be more 
welcoming and need to actively encourage EVERY member of a family to get 
involved.  Too often, the majority of parents will use a club as a crèche for 
their youngsters, relying on a small body of community-spirited individuals to 
do the support work.  The perception of a club will be that there are two levels 
– the committee and the players.  The most important level – that of 
volunteers – is a kind of ―hidden element‖, largely without structure or support.  
Calls for committee members are often met with a deafening silence – the 
work can be paper-logged and time-consuming and certainly doesn’t appeal 
to everyone.  However, most clubs are large enough to be able to develop a 
pool of volunteers that can be ―rotated‖ so that the burden on any individual is 
never too great or off-putting – this pool should be drawn from 
parents/wives/girlfriends/siblings.  In order to be attractive to non-playing 
members, clubs need to develop socially, not only ―in the bar‖ after a game, 
but in having fund-raising Family Days, Quiz Nights etc.. As human beings we 
are naturally drawn to being members of social groups with whose members 
we have something in common, and clubs need to take better advantage of 
this instinct to make members want to be involved. 

The ―red tape‖ is off-putting for volunteers  who might otherwise get involved 
in Coaching, even more so in rural areas such as Lochaber, where First 
Aid/Child Protection Courses are generally held as far away as Dingwall and 
already overstretched people just haven’t got the time to give up a whole day.  
Free time is much less available now that many are having to work longer 
hours and at weekends in order to make ends meet. There may be child-care 
issues as well.  Given that we also have smaller clubs with correspondingly 
limited income from membership fees/fund raising, the courses/travel costs 
can be too expensive for clubs to pay for a decent number of folk to go.  This 
is where local sports councils can help, by organising regular courses locally 
for all their member clubs – this we have started to do very successfully 
through LSA. 

 The contribution of local sports clubs both to (i) the preventative 
health agenda and (ii) their communities; 



(i) And ii) are inseparable – welcoming and pro-active clubs that reach out into 
the community support the physical and mental health of the individual 
members, thereby supporting physically and mentally healthy communities.  
Already touched on the importance of changing the emphasis of a club from 
being like a ―business‖ run by a committee, whose ―output‖ success is rated 
on a score card at the end of any season… to that of being a sport AND social 
club, where members of the community come to HAVE FUN, RELAX, HAVE 
A SENSE OF BELONGING, JOIN IN A COMMON CAUSE, AND TAKE PART 
IN A PHYSICAL ACTIVITY at all levels of ability regardless of age or sex.  At 
a recent Coaching Seminar run by sportscotland, I was fascinated to learn 
that when kids were asked what made them want to be a member of a team, 
having fun was top of the list and ―winning‖ somewhere near the bottom.  
Conversely when coaches were asked what they wanted to achieve with the 
youngsters, it was ―a winning team‖.  The same results might come through if 
―club members‖ were substituted for ―the youngsters‖ and ―committee 
members‖ for ―coaches‖.  If the emphasis were less on ―winning‖ at all costs 
and more on ―come on and join in the fun‖, so many more people would be 
encouraged to give it a go.  This would  benefit them both physically (getting 
fit becoming a natural part of their lives) and mentally (building confidence, 
providing an ―escape‖ from the everyday pressures of life, giving a sense of 
belonging, widening social contact and ties within the community, doing 
something with other members of the family and strengthening family ties) 
which would have positive knock-on effects on their work and family lives 

And 

 The importance of places for sport, in terms of availability, 
accessibility, affordability, and the quality of facilities. 

FACILITIES that are ―up to standard‖, accessible and affordable are the most 
important element in allowing clubs to function.  We are nearing the end of a 
FS into developing an Indoor Training Facility in order to address the urgent 
needs of our pitch-using clubs…. BUT you can’t just provide a facility and say 
– there you are, now get on with it…more resources need to be directed 
towards developing the pathways from schools into clubs so that the activities 
that can take place in those facilities are made attractive to 
youngsters….Active Schools Co-ordinators play a vital part in developing 
those pathways. At primary school level, they put on an amazing range of 
―taster‖ sessions through the term and activities through the holidays.  These 
are very well attended – this age group of children ever-willing to try 
something new and be taken to things by supportive parents.  This willingness 
―dries up‖ for the majority of youngsters when they reach secondary school, 
so the challenge of getting this age group to continue or take up sport/healthy 
activity is much greater.  It is therefore completely senseless that in the 
Highlands there is only ONE ASC, working ONE day a week for secondary 
schools that can cater for over 1000 pupils; this day will undoubtedly be spent 
largely in administration, rather than being able to actually organise activities, 
which would be impossible to sustain anyway.  I gather the funding for ASC’s 
comes from sportscotland; therefore they would need to be allocated more 
funding by the Government in order to increase the number of  ASC’s and 
their working days.  Without this change, there is no way that we will be able 



to make any kind of progress in addressing the problems of teenage 
inactivity/obesity. 
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